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Errata
There were errors in the ISSN of JIRCAS Newsletter Nos. 91–96.
Correct ISSN: 2759-0933

JIRCAS Mail Magazine (English) Registration Guidance

JIRCAS Mail Magazine, the online quarterly publication of JIRCAS, provides information 
on the latest topics, events, seminars, and workshops, as well as new technologies, research 
highlights, and guidance publications. To subscribe online, please use the following link. 
Thank you very much.
https://www.jircas.go.jp/en/public_relations/jircas_mailmagazine

�² Event Report�³

Bolivia Symposium: The Charms of Salar de Uyuni, Quinoa, and Llamas 
On Monday, May 20, 2024, JIRCAS and the Embassy of the Plurinational State of Bolivia in Japan 

held the “Bolivia Symposium: The Charms of Salar de Uyuni, Quinoa, and Llamas” at the Japan Science 
and Technology Agency (JST) Tokyo Headquarters Annex. This hybrid gathering was recognized as a 
commemorative event for the 110th anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations between Japan and 
Bolivia and the 125th anniversary of Japanese immigration to Bolivia.
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PROINPA Foundation) introduced the “Diversity and Charm of Andean Crops,” Dr. Giovanna Rocio Almanza 
Vega (Professor at San Andrés University) presented the “Functionality of Quinoa and Bolivian Quinoa 
Cuisine,” and Dr. NAGATOSHI Yukari (Project Leader at JIRCAS) discussed the “SATREPS Super Food 
Bolivia Project: The Charms of Quinoa.”

In addition, in light of the fact that 2024 is the International Year of the Camel, the Bolivian Ministry 
of Foreign Affairs screened a video about camelids (llamas, alpacas, guanacos, vicuñas, etc.), explaining 
their importance to local communities and to Bolivia’s economy and food security. This was followed by 
Dr. TOUKURA Yuji (Manager of Human Resource Development at Obihiro University of Agriculture 
and Veterinary Medicine), who spoke about “Camelids in South America – Llamas and Vicuñas.” Dr. 
YANAGIHARA Seiji (Vice-President of JIRCAS) closed Session 1 on behalf of the organizers.

In the second session, Ms. Natalia Fernanda Salazar Balderrama (Charge d’Affaires ad interim of the 
Embassy of the Plurinational State of Bolivia in Japan) introduced Bolivian tourism and culture, and attendees 
had the opportunity to taste quinoa dishes and enjoy live performances of Andean folklore music.

A video of the event is available on the “JIRCAS channel” on YouTube.


